RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE

MINUTES

DECEMBER 12, 2005    

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Cafeteria on December 12, 2005.  Meeting was called to order by Mr. Coffey at 2:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey,  Jeanne Crockard,  Helene Harris,   Michelle Winchell, Mark Adams and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors: Jan Mackey and Ralph Tucker

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the November 9 meeting.  Mr. Adams made a  motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Harris seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

November Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Student Services Committee report was given by Ralph Tucker.  Career Week will be in March.  Red Ribbon Week was in October and was a big success.  Three Cultural Arts events are planned.  There will be a Native American Dance, which features Resis Thebadore.  Wes Dyer will present Fold Dance instruction.  Allegro dance school will also present a demonstration.

Curriculum Committee report was given by Ms. Mackey, as attached.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were ten accidents reported during the last month. Two of these occurred on the playground, 6 were in the gym, 1 was in the classroom, and 1 was in the parking lot coming from the bus. 

SCHOOL REPORT CARD

The school report card is sent out annually to our parents.  It reports such things as the school’s accountability, test scores, teacher credentials, volunteer hours, conferences and awards.  The main changes since last year are in the numbers.

WELLNESS POLICY

We are implementing the guidelines of the new wellness policy.  Mr. Tucker could use more supplies in the gym.  Mr. Adams suggested that Mr. Tucker come up with a wish list to ask the PTA or the Optimist Club to fund additional equipment, above the school budget.  Monitoring sheets for each student to keep up with their own progress might be a good idea.  It would, of course, be impossible for Mr. Tucker to keep monitoring sheets on each of our students by himself.  150 minutes per week of exercise is the recommendation for students.  Recess should be allowed in order to supplement PE time.

OPTIMIST CLUB DONATION

Funds are needed to implement the Wellness Policy.  Mr. Tucker will make a wish list for PE equipment.

OTHER BUSINESS

The PTA Fall Festival was very successful.  Everyone had a wonderful time.

Textbook adoption:  The county is considering county-wide adoption of one particular textbook publisher.  This would entail county-wide curriculum mapping and free the teachers from the school-based Exit Expectations and mapping.  This would be tied in with state core content.

Web page:  Mr. Adams brought up the fact that our web page needs to be updated.  Mr. Coffey agreed, and said that we will work on it.

New school status:  Excavation has begun.  The cafeteria will be demolished right after school ends in the spring.  Fifteen additional acres have been purchased in order to alleviate the ground perking problem.  The sewer system will be one of the first projects and the parking lots will follow.  Mr. Coffey and Ms. Johns have visited the media center at Creekview, and have begun the plan for Rineyville’s new media center.  Optimistically, we are looking at being in the new addition around the beginning of the 08-09 school year.

Environmental testing:  Ms. Winchell asked to revisit the mold issue.  Mr. Coffey stated that the air quality testing report comparing Ms. Laslie’s room, Ms. Thomas’ room and the outside air has been done.  The air quality inside was considerably better than the outside air quality.  The physical inspection revealed that there had, at some time, been some moisture in the carpet.  The carpet has been cleaned and treated in order to alleviate that problem.    Ms. Winchell asked why those two classrooms had been chosen for the test.  Mr. Coffey stated that they had wanted to compare the older section with the newer section.  There was a slightly increased level in Ms. Laslie’s room (old section) when compared with Ms. Thomas’ room (new section).  Ms. Winchell stated her concern about the mold spore per cubit foot ratio.  Ms. Laslie’s room showed 1240 spores per meter foot, when the physician’s recommendation is no more than 1000 spores per cubic foot.  Ms. Winchell also expressed her concern with the basement room (Music and Art) and with the library, which has a lowered drop ceiling.  

     Mr. Coffey stated that when you compare Rineyville’s attendance with the other elementary schools in the county, it is higher than most other schools.  Also, Ms. Laslie’s class attendance is good.

     Mr. Coffey brought up the issue of funding for further testing and improvements.  Rineyville is in the process of  building a new school, which will be the answer to the problem in the long run.  He stated that he would ask for a final and more thorough testing of the old section, the basement and the library.  Ms. Winchell requested  to see the moisture content in each room.  Right now the tests show that there are no high levels of moisture in the school.

     Ms. Winchell asked if asbestos would be a problem with the construction of the new school.  Mr. Coffey assured the committee that there would not be a problem.  OSHA requirements will be met by the builders.  The new section of the school will be built first.  There will not be access to the old section by the students during reconstruction.

AGENDA FOR JANUARY 11, 2006 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

IV. FINANCIAL REPORTS

V. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Technology Committee (Pam Johns)

B. Professional Development Committee (Allison Scherer)

C. Climate Committee (Peggy Circle)

D. Components:

1. Academic Performance (Jeanne Crockard)

2. Learning Environment  (Helene Harris)

3. Efficiency (Christine Kirkwood) 

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. AIR QUALITY TEST/PHYSICAL REPORT

VIII. OTHER BUSINESS

IX. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

X. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Winchell made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Menendez seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00.

​​​​______________________________                        ____________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                       Cathy Yates, Secretary         Date
